
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents 
  
Following the announcement from Buckingham Palace of the death of our 
sovereign, Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, a period of National Mourning has 
started and will continue until the end of the State Funeral. RGS has responded to 
this national time of reflection by holding a one minute silence on Friday, while 
assemblies and form time are being used to reflect on the life and times of Queen 
Elizabeth II. 
 
The State Funeral is being held on 19 September 2022. As this day will be a bank 
holiday, the school will be closed as a mark of respect, and we will re-open on 
Tuesday 20 September as normal. 
 
Boarding Houses will remain open as normal for termly boarders who are 
unable to travel home or be with guardians. Weekly boarders are expected to 
return on Monday evening or Tuesday morning. Mrs Day will be in touch with 
further details. 
  
  
  
Jonathan M Webb 
Headmaster 
Ripon Grammar School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


